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RULE REMINDERS 

The ice during the winter was particularly 
rough on our docks.  So as a reminder from 
Article IX of the Rules if you are repairing or 
replacing your dock: 
 

ñWritten permission must be obtained from 

the board of directors for the installation or 

modification of all docks, piers, rafts, jetties 

and floats to be built on or in the lake, which 

is club property.  Permission is also required 

when any modification to the shoreline such 

as bulkheads or seawalls is to be made.ò 

Stand Up Paddleboards in Pennsylvania 

This is a repeat of last yearôs article.  There 
were many Paddleboards on the lake last 
year that did not observe the rules of Penn-
sylvania or The Lakeside Outing Club. 
 
The United States Coast Guard (USCG) has 
classified paddleboards as ñvessels.ò When used 
outside a surfing, swimming or bathing area, 
paddleboards must follow federal and state boat-
ing safety regulations ï same as kayakers, ca-
noeists. 
 

All watercraft ñvesselsò must be regis-
tered with Lakeside Outing Club, Inc. and 
display a club seal on each side of the 
watercraft (one side for paddleboards) in 
a conspicuous manner and in a promi-
nent location. 
 
Other Required Equipment for Stand Up Pad-
dleboards (SUPs) 

A device that is capable of sounding a prolonged 
blast for 4 to 6 seconds that can be heard by 
another boat operator in time to avoid a collision. 
An athletic coachôs whistle is acceptable. 

A white light, either hand-held or installed, ready 
to be displayed in time to avoid a collision, if SUP 
is operated between the hours of sunset and 
sunrise or during periods of restricted visibility, 
such as fog or heavy rain. 

On Pennsylvania waters, these regulations 
include: 

A USCG-approved wearable life jacket is re-
quired for each person on board. It is highly ad-
visable to wear a life jacket at all times.  If you 
donôt wear the life jacket, you must have it on the 
paddleboard. 
 

¶ The life jacket must be the appropriate size 
for the person wearing it. 

¶ Life jackets must be appropriate for the ac-
tivity for which they are worn.  

¶ Life jackets must be in good and serviceable 
condition, functional, free of tears or defects 
in the material. All buckles, straps, zippers 
and other closures must be operable.  

¶ Check the life jacket label for approvals and 
restrictions on its use. 

¶ Children 12 years of age and younger 
onboard SUPs on Commonwealth waters 
must wear a life jacket when underway (i.e., 
not at anchor).  

¶ Everyone on board SUPs from November 1 
to April 30 must wear a life jacket. 

 
Do not use alcohol or controlled substances 
while on a SUP. 
 
Be alert for powerboats and other watercraft. 
Wearing brightly colored life jackets and apparel 
can help ensure youôre seen by other boaters. 
 
Use your signaling devices to help them spot you 
when necessary.  
 
A leash connects you to the paddleboard. Know 
which style of leash to wear and in what water 
conditions to wear it.  
 
Do not SUP alone. 
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Message from the PresidentñJohn Ward 
Welcome to all Page Lake neighbors. We went  

through another interesting winter.  Not as warm as 

last year but the ice was still on and off the lake.  

Snow was normal until the 32"snow in March. Thatôs 

not as much fun as I remembered! 32" is a lot of snow 

to do something with, but it did not last long with the 

March sun. A few days the ice was extremely smooth. 

Enough to entice me into ice skating again. The ice is 

much harder than it used to be when you fall. 

The boards went in late again this year to help people 

with projects. We had so much rain this spring the 

lake filled up with the boards out several times. 

Last year we had problems with the weed harvester. 

The pontoons just have too many leaks. It would fill 

too fast to use. We are going to give up on the har-

vester and sell it. Just too much to fix. We did try the 

Rodeo spray to kill the weeds last year in selected 

areas. It was far better results than cutting the weeds. 

This is the way to go for lily pad control. The pads 

must come up before we can spray them. After the 

spray they are gone in a week or two. We will just do 

the same areas as in the past around docks, not every 

pad on the lake. 

We still have no word from DEP on dam alterations. 

We feel it will be some time.  Money will be set aside 

and we will move on to other projects. 

I have been working with PENNDOT about the set-

tling basins on route 492. Their engineers are working 

on a better design. The basin at Watson hill keeps 

washing out and not filtering the muddy water into 

the lake. I hope to get new basins installed this year. 

In my travels, I get to talk to other people on other 

lakes and I know how fortunate we are at Page Lake. 

Our lake has no problems like other lakes. We all get 

along with no infighting. You all need to pat your-

selves on the back and look out at the lake and smile. 

WE are truly what makes the lake. 

 

Have a safe fun summer 

The 2016 largemouth bass season was a good one. Reports from our anglers were favorable even 
through the summer. Habitually, the spring bass bite is always better because of their hungry appe-
tites and little cover for food fish to hide.  It always slows down after the 4th of July especially as the 
water temperature climbs. 
 
Ron Stuiso caught the largest bass in the adult contest weighing in at 4.49 lb. He also caught the 
second largest bass but the contest rules provide that only one bass per entrant is allowed.   
The second-place winner was Ronôs brother Rich Stuiso. 

                                               This fish put a big smile on Ronôs face. 

Fishing Report by Mike Keller 

July 2017 
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In the Junior contest, there was a tie for the biggest fish. Carson Beamer and cousin Jarrett Deninny 
(grandchildren of Jim and Renee Brady) both weighed in a 2.97 lb. bass. 

                           Carson                                                           Jarrett 
 
Although there was a good pick of bass, there werenôt many small ones caught. Most were over 10 
inches which is nice but the absence of smaller bass could have an effect in the future. The fish 
committee decided to hold off on stocking in anticipation of the dam improvements which may ne-
cessitate a substantial lowering of the lake. We anticipated to be further along with having the design 
approved but it appears that additional time will be required.  This means that we will probably not 
stock again this year which will impact future fishing. 
 
Another development that could impact the fish population is the application of an herbicide to con-
trol lily pads. Itôs called Rodeo and according to studies it does a good job in killing lily pads without 
harming fish. The grass carp have made a substantial impact in removing the softer weeds. The ap-
plication of Rodeo will now be used to remove lily pads.  Both are successful means of controlling 
lake growth but they also impact the ecology of the lake. We all need to be sensitive to establishing 
a balance between having a healthy lake with great fishing and one with minimal fish habitat. 
 
Anyone wishing to enter the 2017 fishing contest should contact Alan Clarke or me at 
(iluvtufish@hotmail.com). 
 
The free fishing days when a license is not required are Memorial Day on May 28th and 
the 4th of July. 
 
Practice FISH CPR (Catch, Photo & Release). 
 
Send me your fishing pictures whether you are in the contest or not. 

                                          Maxton Ksenich shows patience pays off. 

 

Fishing Report by Mike Kellerñcontinued 
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Calling All Golfers! 

Once again golf season is approaching and anyone regardless of skill level is invited to join us for Saturday 
morning golf. We play 9 holes every Saturday morning and meet at the Country Store at 7am. From there we 
carpool to the local golf courses.  On three (3) of the holiday weekends, Memorial Day, July 4th and Labor 
Day we play 18 holes. The schedule for those 3 weekends are as follows: 

¢ƘŜ aŜƳƻǊƛŀƭ 5ŀȅ /ƭŀǎǎƛŎ ¢ŀƭƭ tƛƴŜǎ DƻƭŦ /ƻǳǊǎŜ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ aŀȅ нуǘƘ 

 

¢ƘŜ LƴŘŜǇŜƴŘŜƴŎŜ 5ŀȅ LƴǾƛǘŀǝƻƴŀƭ IƻƳŜǎǘŜŀŘ DƻƭŦ /ƻǳǊǎŜ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ Wǳƭȅ нƴŘ  
 
¢ƘŜ [ŀōƻǊ 5ŀȅ hǇŜƴ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΣ tŀƴƻǊŀƳŀ DƻƭŦ /ƻǳǊǎŜ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΣ {ŜǇǘΦ нƴŘ  
 
!ƎŀƛƴΣ ŀƴȅƻƴŜ όƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻǊ ƴƻǘύ ŀƴŘ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ƛǎ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ŦƻǊ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ ƎƻƭŦ ƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǘƻǳǊƴŀƳŜƴǘǎΦ  CƻǊ 
ŀƴȅƻƴŜ ǿŀƴǝƴƎ ǘƻ Ǉƭŀȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅ ǘƻǳǊƴŀƳŜƴǘǎ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊ ƛƴ ƻǊŘŜǊ ŦƻǊ ǳǎ ǘƻ ǊŜǎŜǊǾŜ ǘŜŜ ǝƳŜǎΦ ¸ƻǳ 
Ŏŀƴ ōǊƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ƻǿƴ ǘŜŀƳ ƻǊ Ƨƻƛƴ ŀ ǘŜŀƳ ōǳǘ ǎǇŜŀƪ ǿƛǘƘ ƳŜ ƛƴ ŀŘǾŀƴŎŜ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǿŜ Řƻ ǘǊȅ ŀƴŘ ōŀƭŀƴŎŜ ǘƘŜ ǘŜŀƳǎ ōŀǎŜŘ 
ƻƴ ǎƪƛƭƭ ƭŜǾŜƭΦ   
 

DƻƭŦ ¢ƛǇΥ tǊŀŎǝŎŜ ȅƻǳǊ ǇǳǩƴƎΦ  Lǘ ƛǎ ŜŀǎƛŜǊ ǘƻ ǊŜŘǳŎŜ ȅƻǳǊ ǘƻǘŀƭ ǎǘǊƻƪŜǎ ƛƴ ŀ ƎŀƳŜ ōȅ ǇǳǩƴƎ ōŜǧŜǊ ǊŀǘƘŜǊ ǘƘŀƴ ŘǊƛǾƛƴƎ 
ǘƘŜ ōŀƭƭ ŀ ƭƛǧƭŜ ƭƻƴƎŜǊΦ  wŜƳŜƳōŜǊΣ Ǉǳǧǎ ŀǊŜ ŀƭƳƻǎǘ ƻƴŜ ǘƘƛǊŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǘƻǘŀƭ ǎǘǊƻƪŜǎ ƛƴ ŀ ƎŀƳŜΦ  {ƻΣ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ǇƭŀŎŜ ǘƻ 
ǎǘŀǊǘ ǿƛǘƘ ƛƳǇǊƻǾƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ƎŀƳŜΦ     

 
/ƻƴǘŀŎǘ wƛŎƪ aŎbŀƭƭȅ Ϫ όфлуύрмл-лнсп ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ 
Or email Rickmcnally@comcast.net 

Page Lake Golf  ClubñRick McNally 
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Membership Information 

Place LOC Boat decal in middle on both sides of boat 

DUES 
The fiscal year is Jan. 1 thru Dec 
31st.  The dues for 2017 are 
$150 per share.  The dues are 
payable after the 1st of the year 
and must be made by June 15, 
2017 to The Lakeside Outing 
Club, Inc. and mailed to RUS-
SELL PEPE, 227 EAST 
SHORE DRIVE, SUSQUE-
HANNA, PA 18847.   Also in-
clude your e-mail address so we 
can update you with any LOC 
news.  A special thank you to all 
who pay their dues on time.  It 
really helps minimize the work 
we do.  We have very few delin-
quents. 
 
Please note the following:   
There is a $15 per share late fee 
if not paid by June 15th. 
Dues and assessments must 
be paid by June 15th to partic-
ipate in the annual meeting.  
There is an additional $35 per 
share late fee if not paid by Sept 
1st.  Lake rights can be perma-
nently lost if dues and/or fees 
are delinquent. 
 
 
 
BOAT STORAGE: 
The fee for storage this winter 
will be $75.00.  There is a waiting 
list.  If your payment is not re-
ceived by June 15th, you will 
lose your place.  Please send 
payment with your dues.  After 
June 15 any spots that are open 
will be offered to those on the 
waiting list.  If you want to be 
put on the waiting list, send in 
your request with your dues to 
Russell Pepe.  All boats must be 

removed from the clubhouse 
before Memorial Day weekend 
and can be put in storage after 
Labor Day weekend. 
 
BOAT DECALS: 
ALL watercraft MUST have 
decals and only shareholders can 
put watercraft on the lake. Only 
1 motorboat may be over 15 HP. 
- maximum 60 HP. 
 
Our decals adhere to fiberglass 
as well as the new boat material 
(polyethylene) that is being used 
in paddleboats.  Anyone having 
decals on their boats that are not 
legible will be required to pur-
chase new ones.  The price will 
be $15.00 for a set of two.  De-
cals can be purchased from Rus-
sell Pepe at. 
 
BOATING:  
Motor boating for skiing and 
pleasure riding will be from 10 
a.m. to 8 p.m. or sunset which-
ever comes sooner.  Operation 
of power craft outside of these 
hours must be done at no more 

than idling speed (5mph or less).  
All watercraft must be operated 
in a counter-clockwise direction 
always keeping to the right.  Af-
ter sunset all watercraft shall 
display a light visible from 100 
feet in all directions per state 
regulations.  Remember the 
maximum horsepower is 60 hp 
and maximum speed is 40mph.  
If anyone is found in violation of 

this rule they will be given 10 
days to get the boat off of the 
lake. Non-compliance could 
result in loss of lake rights. 
 
DOCKS & WORK AFFECT-
ING THE LAKE:  
Written permission must be ob-
tained from the board of direc-
tors for the installation or modi-
fication of all docks, piers, rafts, 
jetties and floats to be built on 
or in the lake, which is club 
property. 
 
In addition, any work planned 
affecting the lake such as remov-
al of vegetation, treating the 
bottom around your dock with 
stone or sand, dredging around 
your dock to change the depth 
of water or modifying the shore-
line or bulkheads in any way also 
needs written approval of the 
plans from the Board of Direc-
tors. 
 
Annual permission is hereby 
given to shareholders to have 
approved docks, floats, boat lifts 
or modifications to the shore-
line.  This notice is a renewal of 
previously granted permission.  
 
CLUB HOUSE RENTAL  
The clubhouse is available for 
memberõs rental during the sum-
mer for your special parties.  
Please contact Russell Pepe for 
open dates.  The clubhouse must 
be left clean after use.  No one 
may take items from the club-
house without the permission of 
an officer. 
 

REAL ESTATE TRANSAC-
TIONS:  
Anyone selling property on and 
around Page Lake should direct 
questions with regard to Lake 
Rights or stock transfers to the 
Secretary, Russell Pepe for a 
written reply in order to avoid 
complications.  If you transfer 
Lake Property to a family mem-
ber by deed or to a trust or LLC, 
the certificate associated with 
that property is retired and an 
application for a new certificate 
of stock is required.  Remember 
only shareholders can have boats 
and other access privileges to the 
lake. 
 
RENTAL PROPERTIES:  
Reminder:  It is the deeded own-
erõs responsibility to make sure 
that their renters know and abide 
by the rules and regulations of 
the Lakeside Outing Club, Inc.  
If your renters break the rules, 
your membership and lakes 
rights can be in jeopardy.  Please 
insure they know of and abide 
by our rules.  We appreciate your 
continued cooperation. 

1) Renters are NOT allowed to 
bring in their own boats. 
2) Renters are NOT allowed to 
use any motorboat over 15 hp. 

July 2017 
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2017 Events at The Lake 

3) Renters must be aware of the 
NO swimming, NO floating in 
excess of 50õ from shore. 
4) Renters must obey our Rules 
and Regulations. 
 
SAFETY: 
It is everyoneõs responsibility to 
keep our lake safe.  If you see 
someone breaking the rules and/
or acting in a manner contrary to 
our regulations you have the 
right and responsibility to ap-
proach that person.  If you 

would like support, contact your 
director and/or go with a friend 
or neighbor. 
 

BOATING AND FISHING 
RULES: 
We are under the jurisdiction of 
Pennsylvania State even though 
we are a private lake.  The game 
warden visits occasionally and 
does issue tickets that carry a 
hefty fine.  Remember if you are 
approached that he is doing his 
job and the rules are in place to 
keep us all safe.  
 
You MUST have a fishing li-
cense.  You must abide by the 
boating laws of the state.  Make 
sure children are in life jackets 
and that the life jackets fit them 
properly.  An oversized jacket 
will NOT save their life if they 
go over.  Make sure that the 
proper numbers of life jackets 
are in the boat for the adults.  All 
rules and regulations of the state 
must be obeyed.  When boating, 
remember the following: 

¶ There must be a spotter 
when you are pulling some-

one behind the boat.  Even 
if it is a tube and they are a 
good swimmer. 

¶ Make sure the driver is al-
ways looking forward and 
the spotter looking back-
wards. 

¶ Boating ends at 8pm or 
when the sun goes down. 

¶ Make sure all passengers in 
the boat are sitting in the 
seats.  No sitting on the top 
of seats of the sides of the 
boat. 

¶ Do not drive the boat in 
tight circles with the engine 
in a high throttle position.  
It is very easy to lose con-
trol of the boat. 

¶ Do not drive the boat vio-
lently side to side when 
pulling a tube or skier. 

¶ Maintain a great distance 
between boats, swimmers, 
docks, and the shoreline.  

 

In order to protect and maintain 
our lake for the enjoyment of all 
the shareholders it is imperative 
that the Rules and Regulations 
and the By-Laws are strictly ad-
hered to.  Please contact your 
director or an officer if you see 
someone in violation and you do 
not feel comfortable confronting 
him or her yourself. 
 
 

APRIL  

 
April 1stñBoards go back in.  

 
MAY 

 
By Memorial Day Weekend - all boats 
must be out of Clubhouse.  
 
May 28th  - SundayñPage Lake Memorial 
Day Classic ð Tall Pines Golf Course 
 
May 28th - PA Free Fishing DayñNo Li-
cense Required 
 

JUNE 
 
June 15th - Last day for membership dues 
and boat winter storage space rental. 
  
June 17th - First day of Bass Season; join 
the Bass Contest; start time 8:00a.m. 
 

June 24th - Blue Ridge Sportsmen Club 
Youth Fishing Derby.  

JULY 

 
July 1st --- Annual shareholders meeting at 
the Clubhouse - 10:00 a.m. - Baked Goods 
on sale with free coffee & tea.  
 
July 1st - Lighting of the luminaries at 9:00 
p.m.  
 
July 2nd - Sunday  - Independence Day 
Invitational, Homestead Golf Course 
 
July 4th -PA Free Fishing DayñNo Li-
cense Required 
 

AUGUST 
 
August 5th  - Chili Cook-Off, 6:00PM Rain 

or Shine   

 

 

SEPTEMBER 

 
September 3rd - SaturdayñLabor Day 
Invitational, Panorama Golf Couse 
 
 
 
September 4th  - Labor Day - Fishing Con-
test ends at 12:00 noon  
 

OCTOBER  

 
October 15th - Lowering of the lake - 
make sure all boats are out prior to this 
date.  

July 2017 



 
In accordance with article II, Section 5 of the Bylaws for the Lakeside Outing Club, Inc. you are hereby given notice that the Annual 
Shareholders Meeting is scheduled for July 1, 2017 at 10:00am at the Clubhouse. 

 

AGENDA FOR ANNUAL SHAREHOLDERõS MEETING 

 

Meeting will be called to order 

Introduction of New Members 

Introduction of Officers, Directors, Auditors, & Parliamentarian 

Review and Acceptance of minutes of last meetingñJuly 2, 2016 

Treasurerõs report 

Auditorsõ Report 

Election of Officers, Directors & Appointment of Auditors 

Fish Report 

Gas Lease Report 

Dam Maintenance, Sewer Committee & Dredging Status  

 

                                         Officers and Directors positions up for election: 
 

 

The Bylaws state that in order to hold a meeting and conduct business of the Corporation there must be a quorum present. A quorum is 
the number of shares entitled to vote represented either in person or by proxy.  The quorum required to conduct business is 25%.  If a 
quorum for the annual meeting is not met, the Corporation must recall the meeting until a quorum is established.  A proxy is a written 
statement, signed by the shareholder, which duly appoints the memberõs voting rights and attendance.  Please take a moment to sign and 
return the enclosed proxy if you cannot attend the meeting.   If you turn in a proxy and you attend the meeting, the proxy becomes null 
and void. 

NOTICE OF ANNUAL MEETING FOR THE MEMBERS OF 
LAKESIDE OUTING CLUB, INC.  

OFFICERS: 

John Ward, President 

Mike Keller, Vice President 

Russell Pepe, Secretary 

Johnnie Florance, Treasurer 

DIRECTORS:  

West Shore Drive, Alan Clarke 

Lake Shore Drive, Millicent Freeman 

The Pines, Michelle Lebiak 

East Shore Drive, Bill Friedah 
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John Ward President opened the meeting at approximately 

10:07am.  A quorum was established by a show of hands 

and attendance sheet.   

President Ward asked the Board of Directors to introduce 

themselves. 

President Ward introduced new Members 

Christopher Lake ï Pucker Huddle Road 

Moore Lakeside Leisure, LLC. ï Lake Shore Drive 

Randy & Mary DeAngelo ï Warren Park Road 

President Ward asked for a moment of silence in honor of 

all those who have served to protect the United States of 

America. 

President Ward then asked all veterans to remain standing. 

Auditorôs report was presented by Ken Bloss.  Ken stated 

they had reviewed the Treasurerôs notes, the Secretaryôs 

notes and computer data comparing them with bank ac-

counts and investment reports.  The auditors stated that 

everything was in order.  President Ward asked for a vote 

to accept the auditorsô report.  Bill Furch made a motion to 

accept the auditorsô report.  Maureen Bier seconded the 

motion.  The auditorsô report was accepted. 

President Ward appointed Marsha Florance and Ken Bloss 

auditors for next year 

Treasurerôs Report ï Johnnie Florance provided highlights 

of the report that the Treasurer distributed (attached): 

Balances as of 6/30/2016 

OPERATIONAL ACCOUNT BALANCES 

Visions Non Profit Checking      

RESERVE ACCOUNT BALANCES 

Visions Membership Acct.  

Vision Pacesetter Plus   

Vanguard Brokerage   

Total Reserve Fund Balance   

Total All Funds    

 

 

 

 

DEP COLLATERAL BOND (IN PLACE FOR DAM) 

DAM REPAIR (In Process) 

TAXES ON ROYALTIES (Quarterly) 

DREDGING THE LAKE 

MAJOR PROPERTY IMPROVEMENTS 

SEWER 

Jim Greene made a motion to accept the Treasurerôs re-

port.  Dick Williams seconded the motion.  The report was 

accepted. 

President Ward asked if anyone had changes to the 

minutes of last yearôs Annual Shareholdersô Meeting of July 

4, 2015 that were published in the newsletter.  John Pollak 

made a motion to accept the minutes.  Jim Greene second-

ed the motion.  The motion was passed. 

Election of the Board of Directors up for re-election.  

Warren Park Road ï Dave Fisher nominated Bob Seaman.  

Maureen Bier seconded the nomination.  Mike Keller made 

a motion to close the nominations.  Diane Kemp seconded 

the motion.  Nominations were closed.  Bob Seaman was 

elected Director ï Warren Park Road. 

Lake Shore Drive ï Noreen Brown nominated Millicent 

Freeman.  Jim Duffe-Duffe Lakeside LLC seconded the 

nomination.  Mike Keller made a motion to close the nomi-

nations.  Diane Kemp seconded.  The nominations were 

closed.  Millicent Freeman elected Director ï Lake Shore 

Drive. 

South Shore Drive ï Marsha Florance nominated Don 

Burchell.  John Pollak seconded the nomination.  Mike Kel-

ler made a motion to close the nominations.  Diane Kemp 

seconded.  The nominations were closed.  Don Burchell 

elected Director ï South Shore Drive. 

East Shore Drive ï Wert nominated Diane Kemp.  Maureen 

Bier seconded the nomination.  Elaine Burchell made a 

motion to close the nominations.  Bob Seaman seconded.  

The nominations were closed.  Diane Kemp elected Direc-

tor ï East Shore Drive 

Election of Officers: 

President ï John Pollak nominated John Ward.  Diane 

Kemp seconded the nomination.  John Florance made a 

motion to close the nominations.  Diane Kemp seconded.  

Nominations were closed.  John Ward elected President. 

 

July 2017 
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MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL MEETING OF THE MEMBERS OF 
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Vice President ï Burr Darrow nominated Mike Keller.  Mar-

sha Florance seconded the nomination.  John Florance 

made a motion to close the nominations.  Diane Kemp se-

conded.  The nominations were closed.  Mike Keller elect-

ed Vice President. 

Treasurer ï Maureen Bier nominated Johnnie Florance.  

Elaine Burchell seconded the nomination.  Mike Keller 

made a motion to close the nominations. Diane Kemp se-

conded.  The nominations were closed.  Johnnie Florance 

elected Treasurer. 

Secretary ï Dick Williams nominated Russ Pepe.  Maureen 

Bier seconded the nomination.  Elaine Burchell made a 

motion to close the nominations.  Diane Kemp seconded.  

The nominations were closed.  Russ Pepe elected Secre-

tary 

OLD BUSINESS 

Mike Keller gave the Fish Report.  He stated that the fish-

ing has been good.  He related a personal ñfish storyò that 

he caught 22 bass in one day and that his son & friends 

caught 55 bass over a weekend. 

Mike reported that the fish committee discussed the effect 

the modification to the dam would have on our fish.  The 

armoring of the dam and construction of a new outlet struc-

ture will necessitate lowering the dam for an extended time.  

This will cause the fish to ñpoolò and increase the ability of 

the larger fish to prey on the smaller fish.  Because of this, 

the fish committee decided not to stock this year. 

Mike was asked what kinds of fish are in the lake.  Mike 

said we have bass, pickerel, perch, bullheads, calico bass 

(crappies), bluegills and other food fish such as minnows 

and darters.  We also have grass carp that we stocked to 

control the weeds. 

Mike reminded everyone of our rule of a ñcatch and re-

leaseò mandate in effect for all largemouth bass caught 

from October 15th thru April 1st.  All largemouth bass 

caught during this time must be released. 

John reported on the status of the Gas Lease and well drill-

ing in the area.  We still have not resolved the total acreage 

included in our lease.  We are negotiating for about an ad-

ditional eight acres.  He reported that we are being paid 

royalties on about half of the lake ï we are not receiving 

royalties on approximately 52 acres which includes the 

community property area which still needs to be included 

when the surveys of the entire lake are completed. 

John reported that production usually peaks during the win-

ter and slows down during the summer.  He heard that 

Southwestern is planning on increasing its activity later this 

year.  Johnnie Florance mentioned that his renter (an em-

ployee of Southwestern) told him that Southwestern is 

starting 8 new wells in the Fall.  Johnnie also mentioned 

that the lack of pipelines is limiting the amount of produc-

tion. 

 

John was asked if there is anyone monitoring the drilling 

and production.  John said the DEP monitors all the wells 

and production.  He mentioned that there are several inde-

pendent groups with web sites that report on any incidents 

and production amounts, etc.  He said that he had not 

heard of any incidents that affect us. 

Don Burchell gave a quick review of the status on the dam 

modifications.  This started in 2012 when the DEP notified 

us that the dam had to meet new requirements.  The dam 

would have to handle a ñsuper stormò that we havenôt had 

yet.  A storm of something like 20 inches of rain in 24 

hours.  Since there was not enough land available to en-

large the alternate spillway, our engineer developed a pro-

posal called ñhard armor erosion protectionò.  This is re-

moving the soil on the top of the dam and replacing it with 

concrete in the event flood waters overtopped the dam.  A 

lot of information about the lake and a preliminary design 

had to be developed.  In addition, a survey of the lake was 

needed which took additional time. 

In April 2015 our engineer, Peter Petras sent a preliminary 

plan to protect Page Lake dam to the DEP.  In July of 2015 

the DEP sent a critique of the plan.  The DEP wanted some 

clarifications of the plan.  They also wanted a draw down 

device added to the plan to lower the lake. 

In February of 2016 Peter Petras resubmitted the plan with 

the clarifications and the addition of the draw down device.  

In June Don asked our engineer to get a status from the 

DEP and later called the DEP and has not gotten any re-

sponse yet. 

Bill Friedah gave a status on the Sewer Committee.  He 

went over the members of the Sewer Committee.  Don 

Shibley, Chairman - a supervisor of New Milford Township, 

John Ward, Russ Pepe, Bill Furch and Bill Friedah are the 
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current members.  Bill Friedah and Bill Furch met with the 

New Milford Boro and New Milford Township last fall.  They 

were both encouraged that some of the old politics had 

changed. 

In parallel with the sewer discussions, Bill heard that New 

Milford was getting gas connections so he contacted the 

engineering firm that has been contracted to do the con-

nection.  Bill was encouraged that it might be possible to 

also get gas when we build the sewers. 

Bill met with Plant Manager of the Hallstead-Great Bend 

Sewer Authority and their engineer.  They discussed the 

current capacity at the plant.  The design capacity from 

New Milford is 175,000 gallons/day.  The current load from 

New Milford is approximately 55,000 gallons/day.  The esti-

mate for Page Lake and Lakeside is 20,000/day so there 

should be no problem including Page Lake at Hallstead-

Great Bend. 

Bill further mentioned that there is a meeting planned with 

the DEP at Wilke-Barre with The Hallstead-Great Bend 

Sewer Authority Engineer, Bill Furch, Russ Pepe, John 

Ward and himself.  We talked with the DEP manager and 

the DEPôs Engineer reviewing our plans.  We will discuss 

what future actions were needed and discuss funding op-

tions.  After that meeting we plan to meet with all the par-

ties involved ï New Milford Boro, New Milford Township, 

Hallstead-Great Bend and our Sewer committee to deter-

mine what tasks need to be done and who is responsible to 

do them. 

Bill reminded everyone that the whole process, working 

through several government agencies will necessarily take 

a lot of time and effort.  The original Act 537 was approved 

in 1995 and the first action didnôt occur until 2002 thru 2006 

when New Milford sewers were built. 

Discussion followed about total cost and monthly costs.  

John Ward explained the two main funding sources for the 

construction have different rules about connecting to the 

sewer system.  One source requires that all properties 

along the sewer line ( within a specified number of feet ) 

must hook up to the  sewer.  The second allows for a 

ñtransmission lineò where hook up along the sewer route is 

optional.  We are pursuing the ñtransmissionò line source to 

make it easier to get acceptance from the township.  It was 

asked if there was any estimate for what the monthly fee 

might be.  John & Bill mentioned that there wasnôt until a 

better understanding of the what the update to the Act 537 

would require. 

John Ward reported that we are still gathering information 

about dredging with a  small pontoon watercraft similar to 

our harvester with a pump vacuums up the mud from the 

bottom and deposits it large bags on the shore.  The water 

drains from the bags leaving the mud to dry.  Once dry the 

bags are cut open and the dirt moved to somewhere that 

has been approved by the DEP (not near watershed, 

streams, etc.).  Dredging will be the next project after the 

Dam Spillway cost and schedule is determined.  He also 

mentioned that dredging would only be removing the sedi-

mentation that has entered the lake from the streams and 

would not be making the lake deeper.  

John then discussed the weed harvester and its current 

state of operation and need for repairs.  We will be deciding 

whether to continue to try and repair the harvester or use 

Rodeo ( a DEP approved chemical) to control the water 

Lilies. 

Diane Kemp gave a status of the Social Committee.  The 

committee decided to try to make the date of the Chili Cook 

Off to always be the Saturday of the 1
st
 week in August.  

That way everyone can plan for it.  Al always there is a 

need for volunteers to help.  Everyone is welcome. 

Diane mentioned that the board thought we should consid-

er having a chicken BBQ.  Like what we used to have, but 

with the association funding it (or most of it) depending on 

how many sign up.  John asked for a straw poll and every-

one agreed that we should consider it. 

Bill Friedah discussed several incidents that occurred last 

fall with dogs attacking other dogs and menacing people 

walking at the lake.  He mentioned that there is a leash law 

and that everyone should be aware of where their dogs are 

and make sure they are under control. 
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Bob Seaman discussed the proposed incinerator plant that 

could be built only three miles from the lake near the Gib-

son exit of Route 81.  Bob Seaman had attended a meeting 

on this proposal and related the many bad things that can 

happen.  He relates how it was important to stop them be-

fore it is built.  He mentioned that Dr. Paul Connett would 

be speaking at a meeting at Blue Ridge High School Au-

gust 16, 2016 ï a flyer is attached.  Everyone should at-

tend.  The more people that show up the more the politi-

cians will take notice. More information can be found by 

Googling ñNew Milford Incineratorò.  Everyone should at 

least investigate whatôs going on. 

John was asked about a list of politicians so that we can 

send letters.  John agreed to email everyone with that list. 

Bill Furch made a motion to adjourn.  Elaine Burchell se-

conded.  The meeting was adjourned about 11:30am 

 

Respectfully Submitted 

 

Russell Pepe, Secretary - Lakeside Outing Club, Inc. 
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Page Lake is a private residential and vacation community in 

the Endless Mountain Region of Pennsylvania. Page Lake is 

owned and operated by the Lakeside Outing Club Inc., a non-

profit organization composed of shareholders who live or 

vacation on the lake. 

Page Lake is a great place to live or vacation. There are plenty 

of local activities including fishing, water skiing, swimming, 

boating, canoeing, kayaking, golf, horseback riding, hiking, 

and several wonderful \mall local restaurants 

Lakeside Outing Club, Inc 

c/o Russell Pepe 

227 East Shore Drive 

Susquehanna, PA 18847 

Weõre on the web 

www.pagelake.com 

Phone: 570-492-3100 

E-mail: 

SECRETARY.PAGELAKE@OUTLOOK.COM 

Lakeside Outing Club, Inc. 
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EMAIL: 

SECRETARY.PAGELAKE@OUTLOO

K.COM 

OFFICERS: 

PRESIDENTðJohn Ward  

VICE PRESIDENTðMike Keller 

TREASURERðJohnnie Florance 

SECRETARYðRuss Pepe 

DIRECTORS: 

WEST SHORE DRIVEðAllan Clarke 

LAKE SHORE DRIVEðMillicent Freeman 

SOUTH SHORE DRIVEðDon Burchell 

THE PINESðMichelle Lebiak 

EAST SHORE DRIVEðDiane Kemp 

EAST SHORE DRIVEðBill Friedah 

PUCKER HUDDLEðSteve Houghtalen 

WARREN PARK ROADðBob Seaman 
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TEAR OFF THIS THE FLYER  AND PUT IT ON YOUR REFRIGERATOR AS  A REMINDER  



Art CoolbaughñParaco Gas has once again offered the Lakeside Out-

ing Club preferred rates for propane. 


